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Thurrock Flexible Generation Plant – Deadline 4 Covering Letter 
 

This letter accompanies documents submitted by Thurrock Power Ltd to the Planning Inspectorate at 
Deadline 4. The following information requested for Deadline 4 in the Rule 8 letter has been submitted. 

Rule 8 Letter Thurrock Power Ltd Submissions 

Comments on responses submitted for Deadline 3 A comment on the MMO’s Deadline 3 submission is set 
out below. 

 

The Applicant considers that relevant commentary on 
matters in other parties’ Deadline 3 submissions has been 
made via the hearings and summaries of oral 
submissions, the access change request and documents 
submitted with that, the revisions to the dDCO and the 
updated SoCGs submitted at Deadline 3. 

Written summaries of oral submissions made at Hearings 
held during the week commencing 26 April 2021 

Enclosed 

 

The Common Land Report referenced in the written 
summary of evidence given at the compulsory acquisition 
hearing is also enclosed. 

Comments on the Applicant’s draft ASI arrangements and 
itinerary 

n/a 

Any post-Hearing notes requested at the Hearings n/a 

An updated Guide to the Application Enclosed 

An updated version of the dDCO in clean, tracked and 
word versions 

Enclosed 

An updated Schedule of changes to the dDCO Enclosed 

An updated Compulsory Acquisition Schedule in clean and 
tracked versions 

There are no changes to the Compulsory Acquisition 
Schedule. 

Progressed SoCGs and updated Statement of 
Commonality of SOCG 

Enclosed 

Any other information requested by the ExA for 
submission at Deadline 4 

n/a 
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Comment on MMO’s Deadline 3 submission 

At paragraph 1.2.1 of the Deadline 3 submission the MMO has suggested that a potential wildlife license for 
Tentacled Lagoon Worm should be included in the Other Consents and Licenses Statement. The applicant 
has consulted with the MMO’s conservation team to set out the evidence that Tentacled Lagoon Worm are 
not present at this location and therefore there is no expectation that Tentacled Lagoon Worm would be 
impacted or a license application will be required. The MMO has advised that it remains the developer’s 
responsibility to comply with the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 (as amended) and notes that there is in 
any event no provision for licences to be granted for the purpose of general development work. The Other 
Consents and Licenses Statement has therefore not been changed. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

for RPS 

 

 

Tom Dearing 

 


